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Springs Wings 

 

This Wren’s Wramblings was 
held over from August do to Edi-
tor’s travels. 
 

August, and it feels more like 
October. I haven’t been able to 
ride my scoot to work for over 
three weeks now. The rain that 
we need seems to be coming all 
at once, running off, and keep-
ing me from riding. And my fur-
nace came on Thursday evening. 
 
OK, whining is done. In spite of 
the weather, we have been able 
to have another busy month. The 
weather cooperated for our ‘Ron 
and Marsha’s Thank You For A 
Job Well Done’ party. We had 
between 25 and 30 folks there to 
let them know how much we 
appreciated them going the dis-
tance to represent the Chapter, 
District, and Region at the Inter-
national Couple of the Year 
competition at Wing Ding.  
Thanks again, Currys, you really 
are special to us. 
 

The next event could have had 
more participation from our 
huge Chapter, and it involved 
riding! 
 
The Second Annual ‘Ride Colo-
rado’ was attended by twelve 
Chapter members. Come to 
think of it, that was almost half 
of the total participants drawn 
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from the District of Colorado.  
Hopefully it will grow in the 
future. Mark Atwell mapped out 
a really wonderful ride covering 
a lot of curves and scenery. The 
Atwells and Currys did the en-
tire three day ride. The Nyquists, 
Damschens, Wrens, and a new 
couple, Tom and Nancy Harder-
Powell attempted to join the 
group in Silverthorn on Saturday 
morning. Our planning was off 
by no more than 10 minutes so 
they left without us. Although 
our feelings were hurt, we man-
aged to force ourselves to con-
tinue the ride in our small, for-
saken group. We found out later 
that we just missed them more 
than once.  We motored on to 
Steamboat Springs, lunched in 
Craig, and continued on to 
Meeker.  (Home of the sheepdog 
trials.  But that was another trip.)  
We then took the valley ride to 
Rangely, then over Douglas Pass 
to Grand Junction.  What a 
beautiful ride over Douglas!!!  
We managed to meet with the 
larger group at the motel, and 
arranged to have dinner.  Two 
groups departed the next morn-
ing for the Grand Mesa and 
eventually Carbondale.  If you 
like curves and views, that is an 
absolutely perfect ride.  We re-
grouped in Carbondale and 
headed our separate routes 
home. We opted for Glenwood 

to Minturn, Leadville, Buena 
Vista then home. It was a great 
way to polish the square corners 
off the tires. 
 

We had a really great turnout for 
the Chapter Picnic.  Somewhere 
between 50 and 60 hungry folks 
showed up for a free lunch. ( I 
thought there was no such thing 
as a free lunch.) I would like to 
thank Mark Damschen again for 
arranging for the facility and 
bringing the grill. It really is a 
nice place to meet, eat, kick tires 
and renew old friendships.  
Thanks to Bob Strath and Mark 
D. for cooking, and anyone else 
that I didn’t happen to see singe-
ing their eyebrows. We were 
really happy to see all the folks 
from Pueblo, and hope they en-
joyed themselves. We intro-
duced a new couple, Jim and 
Judi Halstead, who sent off their 
GWRRA application that eve-
ning. Was good to see Dennis 
and Karin again, and some oth-
ers we hadn’t seen in a while.  
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John and Ashley, Earl, Glenn and Nancy, Rick and 
Fran. There are still more of you out there in email 
land that we hope will be able to join us again 
soon. 
 

Wednesday night we had a dinner ride hosted by 
Ray and Bea McClellan. We went to a Mexican 
restaurant in Monument, La Casa Fiesta, I think...  
Mark D. suggested the place to Ray.  Probably so 
he could walk instead of drive. Over 30 managed 
to squeeze into the room. As usual, we were our 
noisy selves until the food came. Then you could-
n’t hear a fork drop. I hope everyone enjoyed the 
food and conversation as much as Kathy and I did.  
I really do like it when lots of folks turn up for 
events like the picnic and dinner rides. Friends is 
the first word in GWRRA’s slogan, and it makes 
me feel good to think that I can call everyone there 
a friend.  I hope you feel the same. 
 

I have mentioned a few times that we are working 
on plans for the color ride.  Of course the trees will 
determine the schedule, either late September or 
early October. Hopefully we can get close to the 
peak of the colors.  We are looking at Carbondale 
for the first night. Maroon Bells the next morning 

Wren’s Wramblings (cont.) 

 
Chapter Director  
   
 Dave & Kathy Wren - 719-591-2739
 dewglwren@worldnet.att.net 
 
 
 
 
 

Asst. Director   Mark & Sue Damschen - 719-481-9263   mdamschen@msn.com  
Asst. Director   Ron & Marsha Curry - 719-488-9865   rmgcurry@aol.com 
Historian   Jane Doan - 719-392-0025  
Membership Coordinator  Ron & Marsha Curry - 719-488-9865   rmgcurry@aol.com 
Newsletter Editor  Linda Shelley - 719-748-8573 lshelley@animail.net 
Phone Tree Coordinator  Laurie Scholsser - 719-227-9560 darcruzan@aol.com 
Ride Coordinator  Mark & Cindy Atwell - 719-535-8938 markatwell@yahoo.com 
Rider Education   Mark Damschen - 719-481-9263   mdamschen@msn.com  
Store and 50/50   Jeannie Bondurant - 719-599-8495 & Carol Farmer - 719-481-4235  
        carolcfarmer@yahoo.com 
Sunshine Committee  Bob & Jan Strath - 719-594-9685  bobstrath30@msn.com   
Treasurer   Paul & Jeannie Bondurant - 719-599-8495  wings83@worldnet.att.net 
Webmaster     Lewis & Carol Farmer - 719-481-4235   springwingsweb@yahoo.com  
Couple of the Year (COY)   Mark & Cindy Atwell - 719-535-8938 markatwell@yahoo.com 
Individual of the Year (IOY)  Mark Damschen - 719-481-9263   mdamschen@msn.com  

Chapter I Staff 

then Redstone, Marble??  Delta or Grand Junction 
may be the next night, then either Grand Mesa or 
another way to the North Rim of the Black Canyon, 
Gunnison and home. Just some thoughts, and more 
to follow. 
 
Don’t be a stranger!!!!!! 

 
 
 
2 red satin jackets—both large, $25 
each 
2 leather vests—both large, $15 
each 
Contact Phil Miller  719-372-6892 
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Picture above was provided by Mark Damschen. He took this in May during a 
ride over Independence Pass. 

Working at PPIR can really make 
you “dog tired”. 
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Region and District Staff 
 

Region Staff 
Director    Rick & Sandy Dyer - (714) 970-6801 - gwcadd@aol.com 
Educator   Jerry and Patricia Borge - (209) 694-8656 - mtnbikers@goldrush.com 
Leadership Trainer  Carl & Becky Manning - (303) 932-9517 - cmann87917@aol.com 
Member Enhancement Director Richard Shields - (480) 391-7018 - cd_azs@earthlink.net 
COY/IOY Coordinators  Rich and Linda Fuller (970) 874-8830 - rnlwing@juno.com 
Newsletter Editor  Ron & Marsha Curry - (719) 488-0965 - colowinged@aol.com 
Webmaster   Paul & Linda Fenton (949) 597-0232 - pfenton@plgassociates.com 
Trike Sig Representative  Vacant 
Lady Rider Representative Lorrie Gary (949) 824-6751 - lgary@uci.edu 
Stores    JoAnn & Bill Hitt - (480) 897-0493 - jobill1968@msn.com 
Treasurer   Gary & Gayla Gresham - (909) 681-3253 - 1ggresham@earthlink.net 
COY    David & Robin Bray 
 
 

Colorado District Staff 
District Director   Terry & Shirley Hawkins - 970-249-1803 - sthawk@montrose.net  
Assistant Director  Mike Walker & Kristy Moore - 303-431-7582  - ewingwalker@attbi.com 
Assistant Directors  Chris & Casey Ward - 719-495-4707  - chrisward@hp.com 
Rider Educators   Phil & Barb Talbott - 720-685-8299  - ptblkwng.1@juno.com 
Asst Rider Educator  Jim Waddell - 303-674-4958  - candjwaddell@hotmail.com 
Web Master   James & Janet Wohlford - 303-979-0196  - mrdocfox@aol.com 
Treasurer    Irene Means - 970-240-1633  - trikerchick@msn.com 
Trainers    Mike & Becky Ackerman - 303-988-0413  - bikermha@aol.com 
Membership Coordinators Virgil Kipers - 303-948-9504  - vkipersjr@juno.com 
    & Nancy Hanson-Kipers  - nh-kwhtwing@juno.com 
Newsletter Editors  Ron & Marsha Curry - 719-488-9865  - colowinged@aol.com 
Public Relations   Wayne & Myrna Brautigam - 970-223-0098  - bigwayneb@yahoo.com 
Ambassador   Steve Randolph - 303-987-9099  - wingncolo@attglobal.net 
COY & IOY Coordinators  Rich & Linda Fuller - 970-874-8830  - rnlwing@juno.com 
COY    Monty & Cindy Loftus - 970-686-9731 - rcar427@aol.com 
IOY    Wayne Champlin - 303-679-8052 - champlin2649@msn.com 
 
If some of this information is incorrect, I apologize. I try to keep this list current. Please let me know if I have 
a mistake.  Linda 

Chapter  Director   Phone  When & Where 
A  Bill & Katie Wieder 303-798-3522 1st Thu  7pm  Littleton 
B  Mike & Robin Bradbury  970-241-3933 1st Sat   8am   Grand Junction 
C  Curtis & Janet Lennox 719-372-3086 3rd Sat  9am   Canyon City 
D  April & Ed Lugo  970-389-1352 1st Sun  12pm  Holiday Inn, Frisco 
E  Vince & Janet Hauk 303-430-8929 2nd Fri  7pm   Arvada 
G  Monty & Cindy Loftus 970-686-9731 3rd Sun  8am   Ft. Collins 

 I  Dave & Kathy Wren 719-591-2739 1st Sat   9am   Colorado Springs 
J  Bob Anderson  303-750-7928 2nd Wed  7pm Aurora 
K  Robert Van Winkle 970-330-1301 1st Sat   9am   Greeley 
L  Al & Jeannie Plumhoff 303-670-0318 1st Mon   7pm   Lakewood 
N  Mike & Debbie Rose 719-485-3535 1st Sat   5:30pm   Pueblo 
O  Ron & Rita Sweetin  303-776-0081 3rd Sat  8am   Berthoud 
Q  Derek & Laurie Fuller 970-874-0961 3rd Sat  8:30am   Delta 
T  Gary & Jan Gardner 970-882-7998 4th Sat  8am   Christina’s  

Other Chapters and Meeting Info 
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Sept / Oct 2004 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

5 6 7  8  9 10 11   
 

12  13 14 15 
 

16 
Dinner ride 17 18    

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 
 

26 27 28 29 
 

30 1 2  Chapter I meeting—It’s 
anyone’s guess as to where it 
will be  

Motorcycle   
Videos 
 
 
 
Steve Munter has three Gold Wing 
related training videos that he would 
be happy to loan out. 719-536-0315 
• Gary Sanford’s Slow Speed Cy-

cling Seminar 
• Touring and Braking 
• Co-Rider 
 
Steve has also ordered a copy of the 
History Channel documentary broad-
cast a few months ago regarding how 
Gold Wings are built at the factory in 
Ohio. 
 
Butch Shelley has 
• Colorado on 2 Wheels —VHS 
• The Unofficial History of Harley-

Davidson Motorcycles –DVD 
 
 Please contact Steve Munter with 
your list of motorcycle videos to loan 
and share. 

 
 
 

2004 Region F/CA District Rally 
  

Colorado Rally … Sept. 9-11, Montrose, Colorado 
 http://coloradogwrra.com 

 
New Mexico Rally … Oct. 8-10, Roswell, New Mexico 

 hrrp://gwrra0nm.org 
 

Arizona Rally … Oct. 22-24, Location to be announced 
 http://gwrraaz.com 

 

Upcoming Rally 
Guide 

Colorado Rally in Montrose 

Colorado Rally  
In Montrose 
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Linda & Butch Shelley 
917 Crestridge Dr. 
Florissant, CO 80816 

 
 

Mailing Label Goes Here 

 

Apex Sports is one of Colorado’s leading motorcycle 
dealerships, offering a premium selection of new and 
used motorcycles, ATV’s, custom trikes, and trailers. 
We provide a wide variety of high quality parts and 
accessories. Additionally, we have a fully certified 
service department to meat all your needs. 
  
Our staff is dedicated to ensuring that you are com-
pletely satisfied in the purchase and ownership of 
your Apex Sports motorcycle, ATV, or trike. Apex 
Sports is family owned and operated since 1960. 
 

327 S. Weber 
Colorado Springs, CO 80903 
  
Phone (719)475-2437 
Toll Free (800)748-1799 
Fax (179)475-0543 
 
Email:  com-
ments@apexsportsinc.com 


